
   

American River Flood Control District 
Central Valley Flood Protection Board Permit Application 

5700 Coda Lane 
 

Staff Report 
 
 
Discussion: 
The parcel owner at 5700 Coda Lane in Carmichael California seeks to obtain an encroachment 
permit to install a sewer connection across the District levee. The parcel is on the water side of 
the levee and is currently served by a sewage septic system. The owner would like to connect 
to the County sewer main on the land side of the levee. 
 
The proposal includes trenching 2-feet deep to install a 3-inch ABS pipe across the levee. The 
County will core drill into their existing manhole riser to accept the owner’s new pipe connection. 
The trench will be backfilled with compacted levee fill. 
 
Previous proposals for this work were based on drilling under the levee to install the new sewer 
connection. Feedback obtained from the State Central Valley Flood Protection Board indicated 
that drilling through the levee would not be allowed at the proposed depth. The applicant revised 
their plan to focus on trenching to install the connection. 
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
The General Manager recommends that the Board of Trustees endorse the permit application. 
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